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MLA Executive Board Meeting
October 9, 2015

Worcester Public Library

In Attendance: Jen Zolkos (MLA Manager), Gerry Deyermond (Paralibrarian Section), Emma Weiler (PR Committee), Erin Daly (YSS), Jennifer Pike (Treasurer), Nora Blake (Membership Committee), Krista McLeod (NELA), Ellen Rainville (ByLaws), Ellen Keane (Conference Committee), Esme Green (Conference Committee), Dinah O’Brien (Legislative Committee), Sunny Vandermark (Archivist), Michelle Filleul (Conference Committee), Sharon Shaloo (Mass. Center for the Book), Jackie Rafferty (Intellectual Freedom Committee), Eric Poulin (President)

10:12am – Call to order.
Jen Zolkos, the new Association Manager, was introduced.  She will share her contact information with the Executive Board.

Minutes from the August 14, 2015 meeting: Approved with two corrections that Eric will share with Debby.  (Dinah made the motion, Krista seconded, all approved.).

President’s Report:  Most of Eric’s time was spent on the Executive Manager search.  Eric thanked everyone who participated on the committee.

Eric wrote two letters on behalf of MLA – one letter was to President Obama to encourage him to place a librarian in the position of Librarian of Congress and the other letter was to NEASC to object to the removal of the emphasis on libraries in the revised standards for academic institutions.

The group had discussion regarding when/whether Eric should get permission or support from the Executive Committee when he writes letters on behalf of the organization.  The group felt permission wasn’t needed but it could be good for Eric to let the group know so they can support him in his efforts.
An RFP was issued for a consultant to help with MLA’s strategic plan.

Treasurer’s Report: Jennifer spent the last two months setting up a new payroll service with Paychex.  She also worked to get access to MassQuest for reporting.  Part of the challenge in getting payroll service setup was trying to find the IRS determination letter for MLA’s 501c3 status.  (Ellen Rainville moved to accept the report, Ellen Keane seconded, all approved.)
Conference Committee: Danielle Savin will serve as interim co-chair for the next year in place of Michelle Fillieul.  Kristen Collins has been a great asset to the conference planning process!  

The 2016 conference will take place on May 16-18 with a later start on Monday the 16th
The conference will have a REAL mobile app.  Capria will provide the app to us in exchange for a booth in the vendor hall.  Laurie Lessner has been doing the research and work to get the deal with Capria in place.

The committee requested a change in the rates for the 2016 conference.  The changes requested:

Increase booth rate from $900 to $925

Increase table top rate from $470 to $485

Empty booth rate will remain $325, although there was some question as to what constitutes an “Empty booth.”

The committee also requested to reinstate early-bird pricing for the 2016 conference.  The early bird rate would be the regular rates used for the 2015 conference and then “regular” rates for the 2016 conference would be increased by $25 for each registration category.
The committee will work with Kristen and Nora to clarify the institutional memberships and the conference registration process for those groups.

The Trivia Night event registration will be lowered or possibly eliminated.

Meal rates will also need to be increased.  Conference committee will come back to the Executive Board at the next meeting with a meal rate change proposal.

Ellen Rainville seconded the Conference Committee’s motion to change the registration and vendor hall rates.  Everyone approved.

There was some discussion about developing a pattern for the locations for conference, maybe visiting Western Mass. every 6 or 7 years and alternating with Worcester and areas on the Eastern side of the state.

The committee made a motion to hold the 2017 conference at the DCU center in Worcester.  Ellen Rainville seconded, all approved.

ByLaws: Ellen Rainville reported that the Intellectual Freedom Committee has been working with the Social Responsibilities Roundtable, but the organization hasn’t supported roundtables for a long while.  So the Intellectual Freedom Committee is renaming themselves as the Intellectual Freedom and Social Responsibilities Section.

Ellen is working on revising the bylaws to reflect the staff position changes for the organization and she will change the language for the Intellectual Freedom Committee at the same time.

Legislative Committee: March 8, 2016 is the date for Legislative Day.  We have both the Great Hall and the Grand Staircase.

There was discussion about postcards for the Boston Book Festival.  There was debate about whether the MBLC would have a booth at the Festival.  It seems that MBLC will not have a presence at the Festival.

PR and Legislative Committees will work together on postcard language and have them available for other events in late fall and early winter.

There was a discussion of the Library Caucus scheduled for next week.  Speaker slots are limited and seem to be by invitation.

There was a discussion of ideas about how MLA and the MBLC should work together in the future on advocacy for libraries.  It seems that legislators are indicating that earmarks are the funding wave of the future for all budget lines – not just libraries.  Legislators are indicating that they believe that earmarks are the best way to get funding into their communities.  How can an advocacy message be framed in this climate of earmarking?

The Legislative Committee will invite Eric and staff from the MBLC to their Nov. 13 meeting to engage in an open discussion regarding a path forward for advocating for libraries together.

IFC/SRRT Committee
Public Relations Committee
Reference and User Services Section
MBLC Report 

Center for the Book: 

The Mass. Book Awards and author gathering will be on January 12, 2016 at the State House.  Legislators will be invited to attend.  Center for the Book also has March 15, 2016 scheduled at the State House for the Letters for Literature program.

The Center is going to be having an annual meeting with their board and will be developing an Advisory Council.

Center for the Book will also be hiring a part-time program officer.

Personnel Issues and Education Committee: Ellen Keane is a committee of one now.  Krista will give NELLS graduate names and info to Ellen in the hopes of recruiting some for work on the committee.  It was also recalled that Krista, Ellen Rainville and Ruth had volunteered to work on the committee at the last board meeting.  They will begin work with Ellen Keane.

Paralibrarian Section: Middleborough Public Library has negotiated into their contracts that if an employee has para recognition Level 3 or 4, their pay will increase one step.

YSS: They have a contract for their retreat location and need a deposit of $500 to retain the location and dates.  They will charge $65 for members to attend and $100 for non-members.  They have a minimum number of 23 people needed to hold the event.

Krista motioned to approve the contract, Dinah seconded, all approved.

Respectfully,

Nora Blake (Secretary Pro-Tem)
